
 www.stroseoflimamiamishores.org St. Rose of Lima Parish September 20 • 2020 | 3

9401 Biscayne Boulevard, Miami Shores, Florida 33138  
Telephone: 305-762-1233 Facsimile: 305 757-3947 

 

ARCHDIOCESE OF MIAMI 
Office of the Archbishop 

 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sister in Christ, 
 
Thus far, 2020 has proven to be unique and quite challenging! The COVID-19 pandemic has 
altered our way of life.  We have had to face illness, separation, anxiety and even loss of loved 
ones. Some of us have suffered economically and I know many who lost their livelihood. It has 
been a difficult time for everyone!  Lent and Easter were particularly painful for me, and I know 
for you as well, as we were unable to come together to worship during the most solemn days of 
our liturgical year; I am  very grateful that we have been able to resume the public celebration of 
Masses in all our parishes, while following CDC precautions of remaining socially distant, 
wearing masks and frequently washing our hands.  
 
As the world continues to face the health and economic effects of the pandemic, we are forced to 
plan even while we face a future that is still very much uncertain.  As you can imagine, one of 
the results of the “lock down” when we could not gather publicly to worship, was the loss of 
parish revenue. Our parishes rely on the offertory collection to fulfill the Church’s mission – 
which necessarily involves paying bills such as salaries, utilities, maintenance and running 
essential programs. Your generosity to your parish is needed now more than ever.  Whether you 
gave electronically online or sent your weekly envelope to the parish, your pastor and I are 
deeply grateful. 
 
Your pastor and parish leadership will soon be updating you on how the parish fared during these 
last several months. And while you may have your own financial challenges, I ask you to keep in 
mind the needs of your parish. 
 

• In additional to your regular support, please consider making a one-time gift to help 
recover lost offertory. 

• Renew or increase your Stewardship Pledge for the coming year and if you have not 
made one before, consider doing so today. 

 
Even if you cannot make a financial gift at this time, please make a gift of your prayers for your 
parish, for your pastor and for me.  
 
  
Sincerely yours in Christ,  
 
Most Reverend Thomas G. Wenski  
Archbishop of Miami 
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Queridos hermanos y hermanas en Cristo:  
 
¡Hasta el momento presente, el 2020 ha demostrado ser un año único y lleno de desafíos! 
La pandemia de COVID-19 ha alterado nuestro modo de vivir. Todos hemos tenido que 
enfrentarnos a la enfermedad, la separación, la ansiedad e incluso la pérdida de seres 
queridos. Muchos se han visto afectados económicamente y conozco a numerosas 
personas que han perdido sus fuentes de sustento. ¡Ha sido un tiempo difícil para todos! 
La Cuaresma y la Pascua fueron particularmente dolorosas para mí, y sé que también para 
ustedes, ya que no pudimos reunirnos para celebrar el culto durante los días más 
solemnes de nuestro año litúrgico. Estoy muy agradecido de que hayamos podido 
reanudar la celebración pública de la Eucaristía en todas nuestras parroquias, siguiendo 
las indicaciones del CDC de guardar la distancia social, usar máscaras sanitarias y 
lavarnos las manos con frecuencia.  
 
A medida que el mundo sigue enfrentándose a los efectos económicos y sanitarios de la 
pandemia, nos vemos obligados a continuar con nuestros planes aún cuando estamos ante 
un futuro que sigue siendo muy incierto. Como se pueden imaginar, uno de los efectos del 
“cierre” cuando no podíamos reunirnos públicamente para el culto, fue la pérdida de 
ingresos para la parroquia. Nuestras parroquias dependen de la colecta del ofertorio para 
llevar adelante la misión de la Iglesia, lo cual implica necesariamente el pago de facturas 
como salarios, servicios públicos, mantenimiento y la realización de programas 
esenciales. Su generosidad hacia su parroquia es ahora más necesaria que nunca. Ya sea 
que hayan donado electrónicamente en línea o hayan enviado su sobre semanal a la 
parroquia, su párroco y yo les estamos profundamente agradecidos. 
 
Su párroco y la administración parroquial pronto los pondrán al día sobre cómo le ha ido 
a la parroquia durante estos últimos meses. Si bien es posible que ustedes tengan sus 
propios retos financieros, les pido que tengan en cuenta también las necesidades de su 
Parroquia.  
 
Además de su contribución habitual, consideren hacer una donación adicional única para 
ayudar a recuperar el ofertorio perdido. 
Renueven o aumenten su Compromiso de Mayordomía para el próximo año y si no han 
hecho uno antes, consideren hacerlo hoy. 
 
Incluso si no pueden hacer una contribución financiera en este momento, por favor 
contribuyan con sus oraciones por su Parroquia, por su Párroco y por mí.  
 
Cordialmente en Cristo, 
 
 
 
S.E.R. Thomas G. Wenski 
Arzobispo de Miami.  
 


